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1
PURPOSE

1.1
To inform Committee of discussions which took place at Special Audit and Accounts Committee on 29 July 2010.

1.2
To consider the recommendations made by that Committee to refer the matter to Community Committee for further consideration.

1.3
Relevance to the Council’s ambitions and priorities:


· Council Ambitions - 
}

· Community Objectives - 
}

· Corporate Priorities -  
}

· Other Considerations - 
}

2
BACKGROUND

2.1
The Council operates a risk register which has been considered at Audit and Accounts Committee on 29 June 2010 where five red risks had been identified by officers.  

2.2
That Committee had asked for further explanations into why these risks were considered to be red risks.

2.3
A special meeting of Audit and Accounts Committee had been called for 29 July 2010 to discuss with risk owners the current status of these risks.

2.4
Subsequently, two of the red risks had been downgraded to amber but Committee did hear from the Street Scene Manager and Community Development Officer on detailed reasons behind their red risks.  

3
ISSUES

3.1
A copy of the minutes of Special Audit and Accounts Committee dated 29 July 2010 are enclosed for Members’ information.

3.2
Committee are asked to consider the two references in relation to the training budget for three-stream waste and the future funding and possible merger of the Ribble Valley Community Safety Partnership.

4
RISK ASSESSMENT

4.1
The approval of this report may have the following implications:

· Resources – The Council should ring-fence budgets for three stream waste training.  The Council has no specific resources to fund any shortfall in Ribble Valley Community Safety Partnership budgets.

· Technical, Environmental and Legal – None.
· Political – None.

· Reputation – Important that the Council continues to train its three stream waste workforce and also continues to support the work of the Ribble Valley Community Safety Partnership.
5
RECOMMENDED THAT COMMITTEE
5.1
Consider the references from Audit and Accounts Committee. 

DIRECTOR OF COMMUNITY SERVICES 

For further information please ask for Bill Alker

, extension 4412.

DECISION








The Council aims to make peoples lives safer and healthier and one of the ways it does this is via the Ribble Valley Community Safety Partnership.  It is also incumbent on the Council to ensure that three-stream waste collection is carried out by a well trained workforce.
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